FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The Government has given increased backing to community led housing, a sector made up of organisations like housing co-operatives, cohousing groups, community land trusts, tenant management organisations and self-help housing groups. We are contacting you to understand whether your council supports community led housing.

Please note: this is an updated request for information. For questions with numerical answers, please list the total/cumulative number since 2010, not just the amount since this FOI was last carried out. View your council’s previous responses: 2019 and 2020 (published in 2021). 
1. Does the council have any policies or ones in development to support community led housing? If so, what are they and where do they appear?
The Council does not have any such policies in place nor one in development.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

2. Since January 2010, how many grants and/or loans has the council given to community led housing groups or organisations?
Please note this response is different from our earlier responses: please accept our apologies for accidentally missing off the grants given to a local housing co-operative since January 2010. 7 separate grant agreements have been entered into with a local Housing Co-op and grant paid, each to support the acquisition of and works to a single dwelling (7 dwellings in total). 

 

3. Since January 2010, how many land disposals or leases has the council made to community led housing groups or organisations?
Since 2010, the council has made one land disposal to a community organisation seeking to deliver new affordable housing, in which the community organisation has given a long term lease of the site to a Registered Provider (RP), so that the RP could develop and manage new affordable housing on this site (68 dwellings). 

4. Do you have dedicated staff to support community led housing? If so, what are their job titles?
We have staff in our Planning team (Senior Planner) responsible for the collation of a register of interested parties and also staff in our Housing Development team (Housing Development Manager) that work with interested parties that require help and support to develop scheme options and proposals and on the identification of potential land.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
